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Minutes									    


ACADEMY COUNCIL OF WHITEHORSE INFANT SCHOOL

 

Tuesday 28th of February 2017, at 6:30pm at Whitehorse Infant School

	Name
	Position
	Status

	Richard Hill
	Community / Chair
	Present

	Sharon Russell
	Head of School 
	Present

	Naomi Campbell
	Parent
	Present

	Joanne Davies
	Parent
	Absent

	Kamille Hendricks
	Parent / Vice Chair
	Present

	Jolanta Zyskowska
	Parent
	Present

	Emma Chang
	Staff
	Present

	Cheryl Peters
	Staff
	Present

	Lynne Sampson
	EHT
	Present

	Carly Roberts
	Observer / DHoS
	Present

	Nicola Hall
	Observer / DHoS
	Present




	

	
ITEM
	
ACTION

	
1.
	
Apologies for absence

JD was absent without communicating apologies.  RH is to contact her regarding attendance at meetings.

	

	
2.
	
Confirmation of quorum

The meeting was confirmed to be quorate.

	

	
3.
	
Declaration of any conflict of interest with items on the agenda

There were no conflicts of interest declared.

	

	
4.
	
MAC membership changes

JD will be asked to step down due to non-attendance. 

Yasmin Kitamirike has stepped down from her role.

This leaves:
· One parent MAC vacancy 
· 2 community MACs

RH confirmed he is still in the process of sourcing one community MAC and will be able to source another from the same pool of candidates.

YK’s role with responsibility for Pupil Premium and PE funding will be taken on by NC.

	

	
5.
	
Minutes of the previous meeting (28th of November 2016)

RESOLUTION: These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting and were signed by the chair of the council.

	

	
6.
	
Matters arising not discussed elsewhere

The action log was discussed, all items closed with the exception of the skills audit which is still pending and the school-identified vs official SEN issue, which is pending, awaiting information back from Karen.

	

	
7.
	
MAC Training / MAC Visits

MACs’ and Directors’ Day took place on 12th of January and was very successful.

JZ attended school to discuss SEN/Inclusion provision in detail.  She reviewed a case study and toured the school.  She felt the staff were very professional and all the children were attentive and engaged.

JZ completed two training courses: “Supporting the more able – Role of governance” and “Pupil Premium and Sport Premium”.

NC attended the school and will complete her visit form and circulate it.
NC completed the online training for “Pupil Premium”.

It was agreed that all MACs will document their visits by completing a visit form and emailing it to Head of School.  They will also report on their visits at the appropriate point on the agenda at the MAC meeting.

ACTION: LS to discuss training forms with Tina

RH attended the “Competency Framework for Governance” training.  He noted that, while it was currently not a statutory requirement, it was his belief that the principles that formed this framework would be gradually adopted.

The framework does need to be streamlined into something that will be of use for the individual MAC.

ACTION: RH to speak with Caroline to see if Octavo will be producing anything based on the framework.

A MAC asked how the Trust is planning to utilise the framework in order to improve governance at the school.  The Chair stated that the distilled framework would assist MACs to locate areas of governance that are in need of further improvement.

Another MAC wondered how the framework links in with the skills audit that the Trust currently uses.  The Chair replied that the skills audit has not yet been updated to include this advice; however it is his belief that this will happen in the near future.

However the Chair reminded all the MACs that it was very important to keep their focus on challenging and assisting the teachers and children in the school, rather than focusing minutely on competencies.
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8.
	
Head of School report

The EHT commented that it was good to see the impact of the school’s action plans clearly denoted in the report.

Performance data

A MAC asked for clarity on the data for Reception children.  It was estimated that 31% of children are currently on track to attain GLD.    This means that 69% are not currently on track.  This figure is correct, however MACs were informed that this is the point in the year where the children perform accelerated learning jumps as they only need a slight push forward to move into the next band of the ELG.  .  To attain GLD children need to attain the ELG in 12 areas of learning.  

A further query about the Year 2 data was raised.  It appears that the Year 2 children are not on track to reach the target set by the school for the year, neither will they attain the national standard from last year.  The MAC challenged the school to show how it would assist the accelerated learning that would be required to make the grade.  MACs were informed that the data presented was where the children were at the point of assessment e.g. end autumn term and was not a prediction  of where they would be by the end of the year.  

The EHT asserted that the school had always obtained results that were above the national standard.  They now have to focus on why the school has dropped below national last year and why they are projected to be below national again this year.

During pupil progress meetings it was decided that the school needed to particularly target the children who were on the cusp of moving to the next level and focus their attention there.

MACs were reminded that assessment has changed from best fit to a secure fit framework and that if a child has not learned something yet, they cannot be checked off on it.  The school has a number of boosters and intervention groups running.  A MAC questioned whether this would be sufficient.  It was suggested that the plan should be revised if elements were not working.

MACs were also reminded that the new EYFS curriculum took three years to bed down properly and this new curriculum is only a year old.  There has been a lot of upheaval and uncertainty nationally and it needs time to settle down.  The school are very conscious that they want children to enjoy school and learning, and that there is a fine line beyond which it is difficult to bring children back across into the joy of learning.  

A MAC asked whether the school has seen an increase in the amount of vulnerable children, e.g. becoming homeless.  The school confirmed that this is the case and a case study was circulated demonstrating the impact of homelessness in Croydon.  This can have a great impact on the children and is very disruptive to their learning.

Punctuality and attendance

The attendance level is currently 96.35% which is slightly under the level that the school has set itself at 97% but above the national average of 95%.  All efforts are being made to get the increase needed.



Home Learning Packs in Reception

These will be in place by half term and parents will be able to keep them for a night, or for a week.  A MAC asked how the school is planning to measure the impact of the packs.  While it is difficult to measure the impact of something like this, the school is projecting that the GLD will rise.  They help parents to interact with their children and encourage them to be involved in their play and learning.

Reading Diary

The school has a new reading diary but feedback from parents was that it is not as  easy to use as previously and the teachers feel that the boxes to write in need to be bigger and that parents may be put off by the diary being split into each week.  .  The Hof S confirmed the format would be tweaked for next year.

A MAC asked whether it was appropriate for parents to use the diaries to inform school about their children’s reading levels for example if a child was reading at a higher level than the books being sent home, however the Hof S said that that aim of the reading diary is more to encourage a love of learning and to enable children to think laterally and question more.

A MAC suggested that the school could maybe have reading activities in the After School Club, however that did not fit with the ethos of the After School Club, it is more relaxed to allow children to wind down.  The staff are happy to read with children, but it is not a formal  arrangement 

A MAC queried whether the school thought it was appropriate to have reading workshops for parents.  The HofS confirmed these were already in place.

Self-Evaluation summary

It was noted that some points would be better in different sections, so the Hof S is going to move these around to get the best fit.

	

	
9.
	
Safeguarding / Child protection issues

There was one safeguarding incident since the previous MAC meeting.  The school’s policies were followed and the social welfare team and police were notified.  The school’s team functioned well within the Trust’s procedures. 
	

	
10.
	
School Priorities / School SEF

This has already been discussed within item 8.

	

	
11.
	
DfE and Ofsted updates

The EHT noted that should the school have an Ofsted inspection, they would have a two-day Section 5 inspection.

	

	
12.
	
Correspondence to the Chair

There was no correspondence to the Chair.

	

	
13.
	
Confidential items

There were no confidential items discussed.
	

	
14.
	
Any other business

Dashboard

The updated Inspection Dashboard which has been updated with the   validated EYFS national results was circulated.  

“Impact of meeting”

MACs discussed whether to add back in the agenda item regarding impact of the meeting.  It was decided to use the agenda point to reflect on the changes made as a result of the last meeting.

Impacts from the last meeting were:

· In reception home learning packs sourced  and a learning information pack will be given to new  intake parents at the July open evening to sup[port parents in preparing children for start of school in September
· A question on homework led to revised reading diary formats to be in place for next academic year.   Bug Club starting before Easter
· Recruitment of a very experienced teacher in reception

Voluntary Contribution

The EHT asked the MACs whether the school should consider asking for a voluntary contribution. 

A MAC stated that she felt parents would be receptive of this request.  Contributing in a small way would help them feel more engaged.  It was also suggested that the school hold more fund raising activities such as bake sales and raffles.

	

	
15.
	
Date of next meeting: 26th of April 2017 at 6:30pm

	


There being no further business for discussion the Chair thanked everyone for their contributions.

The meeting closed at 8:22pm.

	
Signed as a true and accurate record of the meeting


	
Chair’s signature

	

	
Chair’s name

	

	
Date
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